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Monday, 29 August 2022 

NEW APPOINTMENT TO THE CORONERS COURT OF VICTORIA 
The Victorian Government has today announced the appointment of Paul Lawrie as a Coroner to the Coroners Court 
of Victoria. 

With a legal career spanning more than two decades, Mr Lawrie brings a wealth of experience to the role. 

For the past 23 years he has practised as a barrister, also serving on the Victorian Bar Ethics Committee and 
mentoring six readers. His practice at the Bar has involved criminal defence and prosecution matters, as well as 
personal injuries cases. 

Mr Lawrie has also regularly appeared in coronial inquests since 2000, acting for family members, Victoria Police 
and most recently as counsel assisting. 

Prior to commencing at the Bar Mr Lawrie was a solicitor and articled clerk at Clayton Utz from 1997 to 1999. 

He was previously a member of Victoria Police, working as a general duties officer from 1986 to 1990 and then as 
a prosecutor and instructor from 1990 to 1997. Mr Lawrie holds a Bachelor of Laws from Deakin University. 

This appointment will fill the vacancy created by the appointment of Judge Caitlin English to the County Court of 
Victoria. 

Quotes attributable to Attorney-General Jaclyn Symes 

“Mr Lawrie is a highly experienced barrister with an esteemed legal career and significant expertise in coronial 
inquests. I would like to congratulate Mr Lawrie on his appointment as Coroner and look forward to his contributions 
to our justice system.” 

“I would also like to thank Judge Caitlin English for her outstanding service and invaluable contribution to the 
Coroners Court.” 

 


